
SECRETARY REPORT:   MAY 2020 
 

 

The second on line meeting of the ASC began May 3, 2020 at 3:30pm with the reading of the Serenity Prayer, 

The 12 Traditions, 12 Concepts for Service and the definition of an ASC. 

Open Forum brought several questions from the body. Patty wanted to know if we could keep zoom 

meetings after we were able to meet in person. Mike I responded by saying that it was OK and we would just 

have to note the location as on line. Jim F wanted to know if there were any in person meetings open yet. Bobby 

informed the body that a traditional meeting was happening at the bay in Sarasota. Francisco informed the 

group that Fresh Start plans to be keeping on=line as well as in person meeting when the social distancing 

orders are lifted. 

Roll Call:  12 members present, see separate attached list for details. 

Treasury reported no income except for one anonymous donation. Only the auto-pay debts came out of the 

account this month and our ending balance is $5587.41 

RCM:  No report 

H&I:  No meetings set up yet. 

PR: Not present, no report submitted. 

Helpline:  35 minutes used this month. 

Rack:  Nick reported, Lou is in Sarasota as rack distributor and all locations are stocked 

as most places aren’t frequented right now. 

Michael I reported for Web that 6900 log-ins occurred for on-line meetings. The page has been redesigned and 

links added. The PayPal link has been added to the online meeting page. The physical meeting page has been 

temporarily taken down. Printing is temporarily on hold and lastly, East Side Recovery would like to have their 

Thursday night meeting added to the links. 

Newsletter was not present and submitted no report.  

Activities: Patty advised no ongoing activities at present. The T-shirt contest will resume 1 month after we 

begin meeting in person. And profits from the chili contest need to be submitted to the PayPal account. 

Policy:  No report  

Literature:  No Report 

GSR O&M: No report. 

Second Roll Call:  9 0f 44 possible voting members were present 

New Business: Mike I announced the meeting lists were on hold. Alicia brought up the possibility of 

ordering less meeting lists. Jack asked that we look into printing fewer newsletters. 

Election of officers is tabled as we don’t have quorum for a vote. The Secretary was asked to confirm the open 

positions. We have 2 candidates for RCM II, Roger S and Mike S. Still open with no candidates is Co-Policy 

and PR C0-Chair.  The budget will also be tabled until next month. 

Next scheduled meeting of the ASC will be June 14 and held on-line. Link will be posted on the Suncoast 

website. 

The Chair thanked all who attended and the meeting was closed with the Serenity Prayer. 

 


